
September 16, 2024 

Mr. Kenneth J. Plante, Coordinator 
Joint Administrative Procedures Committee  
Room 680, Pepper Building 
111 West Madison Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1400 

RE: Agency Regulatory Plan 
Fiscal Year 2023-2024 

Dear Mr. Plante: 

Pursuant to Section 120.74, Florida Statutes, this letter serves as the regulatory plan for the 
Northeast Florida Regional Council (“Council”).  The required elements of the regulatory plan 
are as follows: 

1. No laws were law enacted or amended during the previous 12 months which creates
or modifies the duties or authority of the Council or which required or authorized
rulemaking.  No laws were enacted or amended that eliminated or modified current
rulemaking authority.

2. There are no laws not otherwise referenced pursuant to paragraph (1) which the
Council expects to implement by rulemaking before the following July 1, except
emergency rulemaking.

3. The Council does not contemplate any updates to the prior year’s regulatory plan.

4. The Council President, Chief Executive Officer and Special Counsel to the Council
certify that they have reviewed this plan and that the Council regularly reviews all of
its rules.  The existing rules were most recently reviewed in association with
preparation of this report.  The Council’s existing rules, as subject to the current
regulatory plan dated September 2, 2021, were determined to remain consistent with
the Council’s rulemaking authority and the laws implemented.

Certification: 

______________________      ___________________      ____________________ 
Christian Whitehurst       Elizabeth Payne       Brenda Ezell, Esq. 
Council President      Chief Executive Officer      Council Attorney 


